OASC 7/20/08

Submitted for approval by OASC Secretary

Ozark Area met at 1330 S. Wall, Joplin MO w/ We Do Recover hosting

Meeting opened at 1:00pm w/ Serenity Prayer

Roll Call, Twelve Traditions & Twelve Concepts

Officers Present: Chair (Shelie V.), Treasurer (Jackee C.), Secretary (Andrea R), RCM

(David B.)

Officers Absent: None

Offices Vacant: OASC Vice Chair

Subcommittee Chairs Present: AASC (Shavett), PI (David D.), H & I (Interim Donnie S.)

Subcommittee Chairs Vacant: Literature Review & Outreach

Groups Present: But Do It (Becky M), Butterflies Are Free (Jimmy Q.), Point Of Turning

(Danny S), Survivors (Pete I.)

Groups Absent: Miracles, We Do Recover

Groups Inactive: Together In Unity (2)

Quorum (4 of 6 active groups): Yes

Recognition of New Groups: None

Additions or corrections to last month's minutes: None

Motion to accept minutes: Accepted

Additions or corrections to Agenda: None

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

Chair Report: Hello Fellow Members,

Welcome to our July OASC Meeting. I was not able to attend any subcommittee meeting this month. I am not aware of a PI subcommittee meeting that has taken place. This area did host the July Regional Assembly. Jackee was the speaker, and of course she did a wonderful job sharing from her heart! As you all are aware our RCM was not able to attend the Regional Assembly this time, and our

previous RCM (Renita) stood in for him. For your information all votes in my presence were abstained from.

ILS, Shelie

Ozark Area Treasurer's Report

JULY 2008

(Meeting of June 22, 2008)

Balance\$1,201.38			Balance ending April 19th area report
Total Deposits	447	2.96	Donations and credits given in April 19th meeting
Total Expenses	778	3.44	Expenses since April 19th report and meeting
Current Balance	870	.90	Balance as of May 24th, 2008 meeting

DONATIONS EXPENSES

But Do It \$ 56.00	\$ 263.26 Best West/Reg Rms/Ck#1536
But Do It \$ 80.25	\$ 300.00 Reg. Hosting Exp./Ck#1537
Reg. Reim Hosting\$300.00	\$ 54.95 Freedom Voice/Ck#1538
	\$ 144.23 Jackee C. /Reim. Reg. Gas/Ck#1539
	\$ 15.00 Meeting Expense/Ck#1540
	\$ 1.00 Bank Charges

TOTAL DEPOSITS... ...\$ 447.96 \$ 778.44 TOTAL EXPENSES

In Loving Service,

Jackee C.

Area Treasurer

RCM Report: Hello Area,

As I'm Sure you are aware of I was unable to attend the Regional Meeting due to work. Looking ahead I will not be attending the Oct. Meeting as well due to personal reasons. I will do what the Area wants but I really don't see much of a point in me attending Jan. and April and then being done. Renita attended

Regional for me and I have not received any information as of yet. I talked to Renita before this meeting started and she thought the meeting was yesterday. ILS,

David B.

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS

AASC: Greetings Ozark Area,

The AASC is pleased to announce that the picnic is planned and we are ready for a fun weekend! Special Thanks to all of my sub-committee chairs, you guys performed splendidly. We hope to see you all this weekend.

ILS,

Shavett

H&I: Hello Area,

I'm Donnie and I'd like to report that Lafayette is going well. Ozark Center is going well and there was a problem at Jasper County Jail last week, but I haven't talked to Kenny C. as of yet to see what the problem was. Women's side is going well. Would like to say in August or October Aundrea is stepping down from liaison at Lafayette and Sherri E. is going to step up for that position. We are having a lack of people doing service, but in spite of, all the meetings are still being taken in.

Loving Service,

Don S.

<u>P.I.:</u> Hello Area,

There were 39 calls to the Hot-Line. The average calls lasted 2 1/2 min. With new people in the area, the phone line is important. I would like to have a "flyer day" in September after a sub-committee meeting. If you are interested in participating in the "flyer day" or joining the PI sub-committee call me at 417-782-6408.

ILS.

David D.

Group Reports

But Do It: Greetings Ozark Area,

But Do It meets Wednesdays @ 6:30 at 414 Virginia. We have been having good attendance. We will be having our Annual "Can't Put a Price on Recovery Picnic in the Park" on Aug. 23rd at Landrith Park. We will provide food and have a speaker. **We are looking for T-Shirt designs**. If anybody has one please give it to a group member. ILS,

Becky M.

GSR But Do It

Butterflies Are Free: Hello,

I am an addict my problem is Jimmy. I am serving as GSR for Butterflies Are Free. Our group is struggling for attendance; the Sunday meeting is now cancelled. We meet on Thursdays at 8:00pm. We do not have an Area donation at this time. In Loving Service,

Jimmy

Point Of Turning: Hello Area,

Much thanks to everyone for making Tina, our alternate, feel at home here at the meeting. She continues to be a vital part of our group, area and N.A.. Well, our meetings meet at park on corner of Spring & Main St. Mon @ 12:00, Tues @ 7:00pm, Thurs @ 8:00pm, Sat @ 12:00. The two noon meetings need help with attendance, probably the heat prevails. The two nighttime meetings are strong with 16 average. Donations are low, but we do bring \$20.00 for area to use.

Respectfully,

Danny Sterling cell # 417-684-2049 home # 417-667-4020

Survivors: Hello Area,

Survivors meets Monday through Saturday at the H.O.L.C. @ noon. Meetings going well and have good attendance. We have a \$200.00 donation for the area. In Loving Service,

Pete I.

SHARING SESSION

- We talked about lack of support in being of service. Why people weren't stepping up. Someone suggested that it could be the lack of a Godconciseness in service meetings (principles BEFORE personalities). Service people need to reach-out to fellow addicts for support.
- Why are out-of-town groups dissolving? Some suggested lack of support from our area. What happened to stealing plaques/Addict car loads (price of gas)?
- The AASC suggested having a party where service work could be talked about and explained.

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

- Webmaster Guidelines were presented **Groups need to vote on accepting**these guideline additions and are as follows:
- 7.7 The website coordinator also known as web-master duties include:
- a) Maintain the Area website (verify workable links, consistent backups, ect.)

- b) Make all updates to the online meeting schedule in a timely manner. (Monthly)
- c) Report area function information on the activities page.
- d) Upload approved area minutes to archives in a timely manner. (within two months)
- e) Check information of area minutes prior to uploading and remove all personal information such as last names, addresses, and phone numbers.
- f) Add or delete email addresses of trusted servants.
- g) Update NA.org website to reflect Area meeting changes.
- h) Send updated printed schedules to OASC monthly (Changes to schedules should be given to the OASC secretary and noted in minutes)
- i) Give written monthly reports to the OASC.

Requirements

Two years clean time. Access to or own a personal computer with Virus protection and a Firewall, and internet connection.

6.1 d) The website coordinator shall be elected in the month of October in an even numbered year to serve through the following even numbered year in October whence their successor shall assume office at the beginning of New Business.

•